Teacher Preparation Committee

Minutes–Approved 11-18-09

October 21, 2009, 12:00 – 1:00 PM (AS 125)

Members Present: Tina Arora, Babette Benken, Elieen Bosch, Kathryn Chew, Patrice Collins, Elizabeth Dahab, Felipe Golez, Susan Gomez-Zwiep, Karen Hakim-Butt, Lisa Isbell, Trini Lewis, Lynn Mahoney, Dan O’Conner, Steve Turley, Heanne Venhaus Stein

Guest:  Tripta Trivedi, Fullbright Visiting Scholar
1.
Approval of Minutes from September 4, 2009–minutes approved.

2.
Approval of Agenda (as revised) for 10-21-09 meeting–agenda approved as revised.

3.
Announcement–Updates complete on AS website

4.
Introduction of new members–all members went around and introduced themselves, including new members and student reps; Dr. Tripta Trivedi, Visiting Fullbright Scholar from the University of Lucknow, India, was also introduced.

5.
NCATE Accreditation–S. Turley updated the committee on the November 14-17

NCATE Focus Visit. The visit will focus on the 12 Areas for Improvement (AFIs) cited at the 2007 accreditation review.  He gave a brief outline of the 4 day schedule: review team members arrive Saturday; they're on campus for work on Sunday, including interviews with a handful of students in advanced programs; Monday is the key day and includes interviews with administrators, program coordinators, the assessment committee, current students, and graduates; on Tuesday the review team offers its exit report to the dean. TPC members will not be interviewed.  Committee members were urged to visit the accreditation website to get an understanding of how the college has built the Unit Assessment System.

6.
Election of Chair–B. Benken was re-elected as Chair.

7.
Election of Secretary–S. Zwiep was re-elected as Secretary.

8.
Other–committee discussion of role of committee (charge from AS was read by S. Turley), as well as how budget situation is/will impacting teacher preparation (e.g., few to no internships available, fewer sections of courses are being offered, some graduate programs have increased enrollment); all expressed interest in continuing this conversation.
9. 
Community Member- Committee requires a new community member to serve on the committee.  Members are requested to investigate possible nominees for next meeting.

10. 
Update on academic affairs – L. Mahoney updated the committee on the issue of “Super Seniors”.  The university has begun flagging seniors who have excessive amounts of units in order to encourage graduation.  This is being done to in an attempt to free up additional spaces for incoming freshman and transfer students. 
9. Next Meeting: Wednesday, November 18, 2009, 12-1 pm (pre-scheduled in AS-125)
